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Minutes of a meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held at 7.30pm on Monday 27th July 2015 
in the Community Room, Cannington Village Hall

Present: 

Members: Alan Beasley, Brian Stother, Alex Bullock (Chair), Lisa Bullock (Minute Taker), Steve Dart, 
Sarah Jansons.

Apologies

Joan Salmon, Rob Morgan.

Minutes of meetings held on 13th July 2015
Steve queried the categories assigned to Sarah and him and that they were not listed in the minutes correctly.  Steve and Sarah agreed to take on the additional category of ‘Environment’ as listed in the minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on the 13th April 2015 were agreed and signed. 
Matters arising (not on the agenda)

A discussion took place with regard to Nick Tait’s visit and the information that he provided and how the changes to the Local Plan may affect the work the group is undertaking for the neighbourhood plan (NP).  It was concluded that it should not have much affect.

Brian asked about affordable housing and if we should allocate a site in the NP, it was decided that we should continue with our criteria for affordable housing which would align with existing SDC policies D6, D7 and P4.

A discussion took place about housing and the group agreed that the following should be integrated within our housing policy in the NP: 

· Pepper potting;

· Development should occur at a standard rate over the development plan period; and

· Density should be set (we will need to calculate the average density currently within Cannington).

Steve asked about the sites within the SHLAA which have been rejected by SDC due to the 3A Flood Risk categorisation and if the allocation would likely change after flood elevation works have taken place.  If the Flood Risk categorisation changes might they be acceptable sites?  It was concluded that the sites may well change from 3A and therefore become acceptable development sites.

Sarah queried the current Government agenda which is to increase housing and how this might affect the NP.  It would seem that SDC is up to date with their Local Plan and as such any changes should be included within their new emerging polices. 

Brian raised concern over the current emphasis on developing on ‘brownfield’ sites and that Cannington College has several brownfield sites that might fall within this category.  ‘Crockers’ in particular is a brownfield site outside of the development boundary.  Is there any opportunity to protect any of these sites and do we think we need to?
Review of Work Schedule
Brian is working with Alex on housing and they will include design.

Sarah has been working on Leisure and Education and will continue with those topics.

Steve has been working on Environment and will continue with that.

Alan and Lisa have been working on Business and Transport.

Sarah suggested that we might be able to steer some of the policies so that the village centre is not focused on vehicles. Alan suggests that we use data from the Public Traffic Calming Consultation undertaken by Cannington College as evidence to form and back up our traffic policies.

Action – The next CNP meeting we will discuss each topic so that we are in a position to send the details to Mandy by the end of August.
Budget update 
Nothing to report. 
Report to Parish Council

Nothing to report (no parish council meeting).
Any Other Business

Alex informed that the Chairman of Cannington Parish Council expressed a desire to meet with him and a meeting will be forthcoming.
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 10th August 2015 at 7:30pm
The meeting closed at 8:55pm
Signed: Alex Bullock   Date: 10/08/2015                
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